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Roma, Vasco

From: Lie, Sharyn
Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 8:50 PM
To: agermain@wasterecycling.org
Cc: Roma, Vasco; Banks, Julius
Subject: Comment period extension for advanced methane quantification technology RFI

Dear Ms. Germain:  
Thank you for your August 29, 2024, letter regarding the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)’s request for 
information, entitled “Use of Advanced and Emerging Technologies for Quantification of Annual Facility Methane 
Emissions under the Greenhouse Gas Reporting Program,” which was published in the Federal Register on August 29, 
2024, at 89 FR 70177.  
The EPA has considered your request. We appreciate your desire for additional time to formulate comments; however, 
we believe a 90-day extension could delay potential future action on the information requested. We recognize the highly 
complex and technical nature of advanced technology quantification and the need for additional time to formulate 
comments. We have therefore granted a 30-day extension of the comment period. Comments must now be received on 
or before November 27, 2024. Please reference the upcoming Federal Register announcement of this comment period 
extension for additional details.  
  
Again, thank you for your letter. If you have further questions, please contact Vasco Roma in EPA’s Climate Change 
Division at roma.vasco@epa.gov or 202-564-1662.  
  
Sincerely,  
Sharyn  
 
****** 
Sharyn Lie, Director 
Climate Change Division 
U.S. EPA 
Phone: 202-957-2695 
 
  


